

culturaladvocacycoalition

Board of Directors

Steve Bass Oregon Public Broadcasting Portland, OR

Peter Bilotta Chamber Music Northwest Portland, OR

Chris Coleman (President) Portland Center Stage Portland, OR

Adam Davis Oregon Humanities Portland, OR

Scott Freck Eugene Symphony Eugene, OR

Jeff Hawthorne RACC Portland, OR

Mike Hollern Brooks Resources Bend, OR

George Kramer Kramer & Company Ashland, OR

JS May Portland Art Museum Portland, OR

Mark McCrary Ross Ragland Theater Klamath Falls, OR

Paul Nicholson Oregon Shakespeare Festival Ashland, OR

Stanley Penkin ArtPAC Portland, OR

Jane Reid Clackamas County Arts Alliance Estacada, OR

Tina Rinaldi (Secretary) UO Arts & Admin Program Eugene, OR

John Tess Heritage Consulting Group Portland, OR

Kerry Tymchuk (Vice Pres) Oregon Historical Society Portland, OR

Janeanne Upp (Treasurer) High Desert Museum Bend, OR March 16, 2015

To: Chair Beyer, Members of the Senate Business and Transportation Committee

From: Chris Coleman, Artistic Director, Portland Center Stage; President Cultural Advocacy Coalition

Re: SB 441, testimony in support

The Cultural Advocacy Coalition supports SB441, which modernizes and strengthens the Oregon Cultural Trust, by clarifying its statutory language and allowing it to have greater impact in the cultural community through increased distribution from donations each year.

The Oregon Cultural Trust was created to serve as a repository of public and private funds. Private donations to the Trust are eligible for a state tax credit and donations are distributed or held in the fund on a percentage basis, set by statute. Currently, 58% of every donation is retained in the fund corpus. Of the remaining 42%, 7.5% is dedicated to administration and the remaining 34.5% is divided equally among three categories: five cultural partner agencies; a statewide network of volunteer-based cultural coalitions in each county; and cultural 501c(3) nonprofits through Cultural Development Grants, which are the only Trust funds which are distributed on a competitive basis.

Donations to the Oregon Cultural Trust serve as a dedicated source of revenues to preserve and support cultural activities which are unique to Oregon's identity, including our shared and individual sense of heritage, history, place, creativity and art, traditions and customs. Distribution of funds donated to the Trust, as set in statute, have not been revisited by the legislature in the 14 years since the Trust was created.

The Coalition supports SB441 to allow for greater investment in the work of cultural nonprofits while protecting current statewide partners, tribes and county cultural coalitions. Passing SB 441 will increase the distribution of currently available resources and allow the Oregon Cultural Trust, without new taxes or new General Fund expenditures, to act as an even more powerful tool to advance place-based economic development; expand access to arts and culture; and attract and retain educated citizens as well as the innovative businesses who employ them.

The Oregon Cultural Trust is a uniquely Oregon concept, which partners directly with Oregonians to advance culture in our state through personal and corporate donations. The Cultural Advocacy Coalition supports the Trust as a valuable resource for Oregon's cultural community. The Coalition affirms the tenets which underpin the Trust's mission, as well as its economic and strategic value to the achievement of statewide policy objectives in community development, health care, jobs and education.